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 November 6, 2001 
 
 
 CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 

 
 
 
 

Re: Senate Bill 729 
 
The General Assembly recently passed Senate Bill 729 (copy attached) amending Article 36 of Chapter 
58 of the North Carolina General Statutes to remove motorcycle theft and physical damage insurance 
from the Rate Bureau’s jurisdiction.  Motorcycle liability insurance rates and policy forms were not 
affected and continue to be under the jurisdiction of the Rate Bureau.   
 
Effective January 1, 2002, individual member companies may file rates and policy forms for motorcycle 
theft and physical damage insurance.  Individual company filings are governed by the provisions of Article 
40 of Chapter 58 of the North Carolina General Statutes.  An individual company policy form may be 
incorporated as an endorsement to a motorcycle liability policy form issued by the Rate Bureau (see 
Section 3 of Senate Bill 279). 
 
Rates, rating systems, territories, classifications, and policy forms lawfully in use on January 1, 2002 may 
continue to be used by member companies thereafter (see Section 6 of Senate Bill 729).  Please see to it 
that this circular is brought to the attention of all interested personnel. 
 
  

Very truly yours, 
 

F. Timothy Lucas 
 

Personal Lines Manager 
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